April 24th, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 6:34 p.m. with Julia Ripa present for the Beckwith subdivision paperwork. The board reviewed and approved the Beckwith subdivision paperwork at this time and public comment time was then closed at 6:40pm.

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Milt Robinson made the motion to accept the minutes with a few minor changes. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion and the minutes were approved with the minor changes. The Treasurer's Report was read and Chad Cooley made the motion to accept it as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion and the Treasurer's Report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Remove and install new pipes and headwalls on Bonin, Cary, and Gorham Rds. Cut load and install 1000 ft. drain tile and 2B Hay and seed our dirt and gravel job Spread 2B on muddy roads Install a driveway pipe for the Heather Jewett residence Filled pot holes throughout the month Removed debris from roadways after storm Installed new batteries in the Yale Loader Had a new hydraulic hose made from Histand's for backhoe Took GMC to Shultz Auto body for box side repair Received the 40 concrete blocks ordered from Nelsons farm Purchased grass seed from Tractor Supply for Gorham Rd.

All bills on hand were paid.

Sprig clean-up will be Saturday, April 27th.

After discussing our contract with Cintas, Cintas did agree to terminate our contract this May 2019, as the original date of termination stated. April 29th, Cintas is to be collecting all their items for a final pick up.

Our township website and Tar and Chipping our end of Lent Rd. with Herrick Township is still pending at this time.

Two dust oil bids were opened, one from Suite Kote and the other from Vestal Asphalt. Milt Robinson made a motion to accept the dust oil bid from Vestal Asphalt, Inc. at \$1.698 a gallon. Chad Cooley seconded this bid and Jeff Robbins made it unanimous and the motion passed.

Only one equipment bid came in. Milt Robinson made a motion to accept the Suit Kote Corporation equipment rental bid for \$8,680.00, to be used for seal coating. Chad Cooley seconded this motion and the motion passed.

After little discussion, the board agreed to have Milt Robinson submit Potterville Street, Manchester, and Harrison Rd. into the dirt and gravel rd. projects.

Earlier in the day, Milt Robinson, John Strope, and Mia Beebe met and started the process with FEMA regarding the August 2018 flooding. The roads being claimed are Harrison Rd., Morris Rd., Cragle Rd., Cemetery Rd., and North Orwell Street. The telecommunications fee from Frontier is still ongoing.

Meeting Adjourned, 7:45 p.m.

Mia M. Boeke

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer

5/22/19 Approved